TOWN OF TROY
BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, April 18, 2023, at
6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.
Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Gaston Bathalon & Anne Quirion

Others Present: Terri Medley, Steve Button, Mike Santaw, Roger Morin and Travis Cote

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

1. Meeting opened at 6:30 pm.

2. (a) Steve reported water meters have been read for the 1* quarter.

(b) The Consumer Confidence Report for 2022 was mailed with the water bills.

(c.) Steve got a price for a new interrogator and the computer set up at

$5,868.00. Terri and Steve are going to look into the possibility of sharing the

unit and the cost with the Village of North Troy, if it is possible with the
program.

3. (a) Mike reported during the last big rain storm a culvert failed on River Road.
A vehicle went through and had extensive damage done to their truck. VLCT
Insurance was notified, however, they did not pay for the claim, as it was not
the fault of the town.

4. (a) Roger Morin gave a cemetery update.

(b) He brought pictures of various broken tombstones and indicated his intent
to fix as many as he can this summer with mortar, as the epoxy has not
worked well.

(c) Gaston let Roger know he would be ordering American flags to put on the
graves and having them mailed directly to him.

(d) Gaston thanked Roger for all his time and hard work.

5. Gaston reviewed all the updates he made to the Local Emergency Management
Plan. A motion was made by Anne to adopt the plan with edits.

6. The board discussed the request from the Troy Fire Department for $6500 from
the town ARPA funds to purchase a thermal image camera. A motion was made
by Anne to give them the $6500 with appreciation to the fire department for all
they do for the community.

7. We discussed using the $4,000 MERP Grant for an ADA Compliance
consultant. Gaston is going to contact Allie Webster, at NVDA to discuss it.



10.
11.

12

13.

14.

15.

. Minutes from the March 20 and April 13, 2023, meetings were approved by a

motion made by Gaston.

All Orders were approved.

Eleven overweight permits were signed.
8 Liquor Licenses were approved.

. The reappointment of Paul Meunier as Troy Fire Warden was signed by the

board.

The motion was made by Anne to sign the 2023 Orleans County Sheriff’s
Department Contract.

The Newport Ambulance Service is seeking a board member to become a
member of the Troy ambulance advisory board. Anne agreed to be that person.
She will email Jeff Johansen and let him know.

Meeting adjourned at 8:47 PM



